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Cincinnati State Faculty Authorize Strike Notification

Today, members of the Cincinnati State AAUP voted unanimously to authorize chapter leaders to file a Notice of Intent to Strike with the State Employment Relations Board (SERB). The notice states that if a faculty contract agreement has not been resolved by September 6, the faculty will strike. The current faculty contract expires on September 5 at midnight. 

“Cincinnati State faculty do not want a strike,” said Pam Ecker, Cincinnati State AAUP chapter president. “We want to negotiate a reasonable new contract with the College administration before fall classes start.”

“We have been at the bargaining table since June, and had hoped to reach an agreement by now, but the administration did not make a good-faith effort to resolve problems through negotiations,” Ecker said.

“The timelines in Ohio’s collective bargaining law make it necessary for us to put this paperwork on file today, but we certainly hope that negotiations for a new contract are completed well before September 6,” Ecker said.

Earlier today, representatives of the AAUP and the College administration presented proposals to a neutral fact-finder, Louis V. Imundo, of Dayton, Ohio, who was appointed by the SERB. 

Issues presented to the fact-finder include faculty responsibilities (workload), salaries, benefits, and a proposal by the College administration to create for the first time at Cincinnati State non-tenure-track faculty positions.
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The fact-finder’s non-binding recommendations for resolving the contract issues in dispute are expected to be received by Sunday. Both the faculty union and the College Board of Trustees will vote to accept or reject the fact-finder’s recommendations. If either side rejects the recommendations, a strike can take place.

Over 90 percent of Cincinnati State’s 181 full-time faculty are members of the Cincinnati State Technical and Community College Chapter of the American Association of University Professors (Cincinnati State AAUP). 

The first faculty contract at Cincinnati State went into effect in 1990, and then subsequent contracts were negotiated in 1993, 1996, 1999, and 2002.

In 1993 and1996, negotiations concluded only a few hours before a strike would have taken place. Negotiations in 1999 and 2002 were resolved amicably.

—30— 

